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22nd October 2024 
 
Dear Families,  

Phonics and Handwriting Workshops 
 
The Reception Team would like to invite you to come into our classrooms on Wednesday 6th November from 9am – 
10to watch a phonics lesson and attend a short reading and handwriting workshop afterwards in the music room.  
 
At East Hunsbury Primary School the children receive a daily 30 minute phonics session and we use an approach 
called ‘Sounds-Write’ to teach our phonics. Being able to watch a ‘live’ lesson will be a great opportunity for you to 
see first-hand how we develop the children’s ability to recognise and read words.  
 
After the phonics lesson, Miss Stryjek will run a short reading and handwriting workshop where she will talk about 
how to support your child at home with their ‘phonetically decodable’ reading book and how we teach handwriting 
in school. There will be lots of tips and advice to make reading and writing at home both rewarding and successful. 
Tea and coffee will also be available.  
 

If you can attend, please go to the front office on the morning of the workshop, after you have dropped off 
your child.  A member of staff will be there to welcome you and accompany you to the Reception area 
where the phonics lesson will start at 9am. The lesson will be followed by a workshop that will run until 
approximately 10:30am. Please click this link to complete the form to indicate your attendance by 9am 
on Friday 25th October. 
 
We really hope you can attend.  
 
Kind regards 
 
The Reception Team 
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